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	PRESS RELEASE


24% of vendors breached law before Christmas
(Continuous report from pre-Christmas inspections aimed at regions) 
(Prague, December 29, 2017) Last two weeks before Christmas, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority increased the number of inspections at Christmas markets. From December 11 to December 24, 2017, it carried out in total 431 inspections, including 103 cases in which breaches of legal regulations were detected (24%). Some vendors even served alcohol to youth under 18 years. 
For example, CTIA officers of the Královéhradecký and Pardubický Inspectorate focused on stand sale at Christmas markets in five tows from December 13 to December 20. 9 employees took part in 19 inspections in Pardubice, Chrudim, Hradec Králové, Chlumec nad Cidlinou, and Trutnov. Violations of law were discovered in 12 cases, i.e. 63% of all inspections.
A person under 18 years was involved in 7 inspections in the Hradec Králové and Pardubice Regions. The goal was to inspect if vendors would sell alcoholic beverages such as mulled) wine and mead. This was the case within 5 inspections, i.e. 71%.
Other frequent findings of the regional inspectorate were as follows: 

· Failure to issue a bill of purchase on consumer’s request (5 times) 
· Incorrect billing (2 times)
· Incorrect billing of purchased products (2 times) 
· Failure to inform consumers about prices (2 times) 

· Sale of incorrect weight of products (1 case) 

And other less frequent breaches of legal regulations.
5 inspections with less serious misconducts resulted in on-the-spot fines amounting to the total of CZK 6,000. 7 cases will be resolved in administrative proceedings. 
During the last pre-Christmas week, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority of the Ústí and Liberec Regions focused especially on inspections of Christmas carps sale. Inspectors were especially interested in the use of certified calibrated scales and correct billing of purchased goods. Inspectors also inspected if consumers were properly informed about prices of carps as well as prices of other services related to the sale of fish. The inspectorate carried out 27 inspections in total and detected breaches of the Act on Consumer Protection in 6 cases. Shortcomings related to incorrectly billed weight of carps and failure to inform consumers about prices of other services or goods and supplementary range of goods (e.g. shopping bags). Inspectors also saw shortcomings in receipts. On-the-spot fines amounting to the total of CZK 8,500 were imposed to five sellers. The Czech Trade Inspection Authority will start administrative proceedings in one case. 
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